The Prime Minister                                                                                                                                                   Hon Malcolm Turnbull                                                                                                                                          Parliament House                                                                                                                                                     Canberra

Date

Dear Prime Minister

I write to ask that you reconsider your policy to retain the current negative gearing and capital gains tax concessions.  Negative gearing is a tax concession allowing a taxpayer to offset the cost of an investment property against all their other income. It encourages people to buy houses as investments. It does nothing, however, to help housing affordability.                                                                                  

The current negative gearing push splits the cultural and economic meaning of owning a home in which to live. It does so because it focuses on investment and often on speculative behaviour. It promotes property ownership but not home ownership.

The Government’s argument focuses on protecting investment opportunities for ‘mum and dad’ investors.  Although some ‘ordinary’ Australians may be able to afford investment properties, it is most commonly used in the wealthier electorates as the Grattan Institute recently reported. Not only is it less likely to be used by ‘ordinary’ Australians, but one effect is to push up house prices , putting home ownership out of reach for ‘ordinary’ Australians – Sydney and Melbourne being prime examples of this.
People on low and lower- middle incomes are those who are not yet home owners and who may never become so. They are likely to remain excluded from home ownership through a convergence of economic   factors including low wages, precarious work, increasing university debt, inflated property markets and an increasingly unaffordable rental market. Negative gearing does not provide these people with an economic benefit. For government to suggest that these are ‘mums and dads’ who will benefit from negative gearing fails to understand the economic conditions they face.
There are more than 100,000 people in Australia experiencing homelessness, and over 850,000 households experiencing housing stress where a household’s income is in the bottom 40% of incomes and it is paying more than 30% of this income on housing.

The problem of homelessness and the shortage of social and affordable housing is so huge that we need a massive financial commitment if we want to lay claim to being civilised and fair. Therefore I ask you as Prime Minister to commit to the reform of the negative gearing and capital gains tax concessions. Additionally I ask that you commit your government to a comprehensive policy through a $10 billion housing fund that addresses housing affordability and secure housing more generally in the current economic climate.
Yours sincerely
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